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NEXT DEADLINE 

Our next issue is our Novem-
ber-December 2022 & January 
2023 issue. Submissions are 
due to us by Friday, October 
14th. See the back cover for 
how to get your news to us. 

 
Worship Services: Sundays at 10 AM     

Secretary: Lisa Perrault    
Office Hours: Call for appointment  

Newsletter editor: Pam Schwotzer 772-6660  
Newsletter email: kensingtoncommunitynews@gmail.com  

Community News is also available on our website  

 

 dunk tank, kick ball game, home 
run derby, pie eating contest and 
more- all the way through to Sun-
day's pancake breakfast. So many 
more events not mentioned, in-
cluding the beautiful fireworks 
that lit up the eyes and hearts of 
all. The attendees and volunteers 
at Old Home Day made the week-
end a memorable one for all of us 
and we are so thankful for each 
and every one of you.  
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Jean Waldron 

Have you missed our town 
Christmas Fair?  Then youôre 
in luck this year.  Mark No-
vember 12th on your calendar 
for the 2022 Kensington 
Christmas Fair, which will be 
held in the Congregational 
Church Fellowship Hall from 
9-3. 

Come to enjoy holiday shop-
ping at the many arts and 
crafts tables, have a breakfast 
or lunch at the Holiday Cafe, 
try your luck at the ñTake-a-
Chance Treeò and have a pic-
ture taken with jolly Santa. 

If youôre interested in selling 
at one of the tables, or have a 
question, please contact Jean 
Waldron at  
jeanwaldron@gmail.com.  

And make sure to tell your 
friends! 

{9t¢9a.9w twLa!w¸ 
Sarah Wiggin, Town 
Clerk  

State Primary Election will be 
held September 13, 2022 @ 
Town Hall from 8am to 7:30pm. 
Voters will receive a ballot for the 
party they have declared on their 
registration form. Voters who are 
undeclared on Primary Day must 
declare a party to receive a ballot, 
and can go back to undeclared 
status at the Supervisors of the 
Checklist table after voting. Other 
party changes cannot be accepted 
on this day. 

If anyone has any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact 
the Town Clerks Office at 603-
772-5423 Ext. 1. 

h[5 Iha9 5!¸ 
Kathy Felch, Rec Comm. 

On the weekend of August 13th 
and 14th the Kensington Recrea-
tion and Social Committee part-
nered with so many other organi-
zations in town to throw the 2022 
Old Home Days! The weekend 
was a hit! From the trail race 
which kicked off the day, to the 

for this event, including 
book preparation, set up, baked 
goods contributors, sale day 
workers and library 
personnel. 
In spite of the heavy lifting and 
all the organizing, we were able 
to sell approximately 625 books 
to 150 shoppers. A special  

(Friends, contôd on p.3) 

FRIENDS OF KENSINGTON 
PUBLIC LIBRARY 
Cindy Heal  

Our latest fundraiser was our 
annual Library Book Sale that 
was held on August 13th  
during Old Home Day. Held at 
the Grange from 9am-1pm, it 
was a great success. We 
would like to thank all those 
who worked so hard to prepare 
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The Rev. Jeff MacDonald  
During Life Transitions, Church 
Gives Grounding and Room for 
Discovery   

The arrival of fall brings new 
resolve for fresh starts. It might 
mean sending kids back to school, 
going back to the gym or doubling 
down on past commitments that 
youôre determined to fulfill.  

Fall can also feel like a time to get 
a little more serious about things; 
to make a point to live in 
alignment with your core values; to 
intentionally become part of 
something bigger than self, family 
or work; to be more authentic and 
integrated in every area of life.  

This level of purposefulness 
emerges most compellingly, I find, 
during life transitions that bring a 
reckoning with what matters most. 
It manifests after the birth of a 
child, the death of a loved one, a 
retirement, a move or a 
consequential diagnosis. It arrives 
whenever new circumstances get 
us grappling again with the 
question: who am I? Without what 
I had beforeé who am I now?  

Itôs during or after such transitions 
that people often find their way to 
church. Congregational life gives 
them a space to recreate 

themselves and to discover who 
God has made them to be now.  

At Kensington Congregational 
Church, people experiencing 
transitions find a solid grounding 
for the life theyôre carving out. We 
have parishioners who have been 
recently divorced or widowed; 
others new to parenting young 
kids; some whoôre adjusting to 
changes in retirement; others 
whoôve made a career change.  

Church life gives them a stable 
touchpoint when much else in their 
lives is in flux. Itôs also a venue for 
reengaging and reinterpreting 
values, tradition, heritage and 
spirituality ï in other words, the 
things that transcend the sum of 
our accomplishments/failures and 
ultimately shape our identities.  

When life transitions happen, 
connecting with a church can feel 
like the right thing, like a third 
place (i.e., not home and not work) 
where you can be known, accepted 
and valued for who you are. For 
transitioners of all stripes, the 
church becomes a community of 
discovery, of shared ups and 
downs é and rest. Surely, 

we could all use a rest.     

could be your partner in making it 
a reality.  

We of course want ideas that fit 
well with the churchôs mission. 
And the possibilities are myriad.  

Maybe you have a support group 
or parentsô group that needs meet-
ing space on a regular basis. May-
be local artists or food makers 
would like a venue to display their 
creations. Maybe you operate a 
day care center that needs a bigger, 
well-equipped location. Or maybe 
you run a meal program that could 
use a new kitchené like the one 
weôre putting in at the church right 
now.  

Weôre interested in hearing pro-
posals for a few reasons. The needs 
of our area have changed with the 
pandemic, making this an ideal 
time to hear anew what folks in 
town are striving to be, to create 
and to offer in Kensington. We 
have physical space that could be 
used more frequently and in new 
ways. We want to help others 
whoôre pursuing a better world and 
addressing unmet needs, just as we 
appreciate when others help our 
causes. Those who come to share 
space and expenses with KCC 
might find itôs a win-win for all 
involved and for the whole com-
munity.  

If you have ideas, proposals or just 
want to learn more, drop us a line 
at kcc1737@yahoo.com or ping 
me at: 

 revjeffkensington@gmail.com.  

 

 

Y// hCC9w{ {t!/9 

Need Space? Talk to us. 

If you had space in the center of 
Kensington, what would you do 
with it?  

How about if the space were at-
tractive, functional, historic and 
had plenty of parking? Then what 
would you do with it? 

These are not rhetorical ques-
tions. Kensington Congregational 
Church is interested in hearing 
proposals from local groups, non-
profit organizations and business-
es that could imagine using space 
in the town center at the church. 
We want to know what youôre 
dreaming. Perhaps the church 

Taking advantage of sunny days 
to work outside on the  kitchen 
renovation. 

mailto:kcc1737@yahoo.com
mailto:revjeffkensington@gmail.com
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Youôre invited to join us at KCC for this 10 week series. Drop in for 
some sessions or for all, your choice. 

 
Time: Wednesdays 4:45 ï 6:00, starting Sept. 14 
Format: watch a short video on a challenging topic & engage in  
      facilitated discussion 
Location: hybrid  - in person at Kensington Congregational    
      Church, 108 Amesbury Rd and on Zoom, link at 
       bit.ly/KCCworship  

 
 
 

(Friends, contôd from p. 1) 
thank you to the community and 
visitors for all their generous do-
nations. We were also able to fi-
nally resume our Bake Sale which 
saw delicious goods sold to help 
bring in even more support. 
Funds from the sale will be used 
to buy equipment, supplies and 
programs for the Library. 
After the sale Discover Books in 
Providence, RI picked up all the 
unsold books, DVDs and puzzles. 
It is nice to see these items redis-
tributed, recycled and resold to 
others. 
Thank you again to everyone who 
participated in this fun event.  

/I¦w/I hwD!bL{¢ ²!b¢95 

Kensington Congregational Church is seeking a music director to work with a small upbeat and friendly con-
gregation in a classic setting with fabulous acoustics. The position involves playing organ and/or piano at 
Sunday morning worship services, as well as rehearsing a small ensemble of vocalists who sing during the 
service. The congregation is part of the United Church of Christ, a progressive mainline Protestant denomina- 

(Organist, contôd. on p. 4) 

Members running the sale 
(above)  L to R: Cindy, Mary, 
Barb, Della, Jane, Susanne, (and 
below): Cindy & Barb  



Page 4 

 

 

Upcoming Historical Society 
events include an open membersô 
meeting later in October and a 
Civil War program on October 1, 
which will take place at the library. 
The Sons of Union Veterans of the 
Civil War will share the history of 
Kensingtonôs own Civil War 
veterans, display artifacts, and set 
up an encampment on the lawn! 
Details of the Civil War program 
and October membersô meeting 
will be announced via social media 
and through our email list. 

If you are a current member of the 
Historical Society, please send an 
email with your most up-to-date 
contact information to 
kensingtonhxsociety@gmail.com 
or message us on our Instagram 
page (@kensingtonhxsociety) or 
on Facebook. We want to make 
sure we reach you all through our 
communications. Please include 
your name, address, telephone 
number, and email address. Thank 
you for helping us keep our 
records up to date! 

If youôd like to become a member, 
please reach out to Meghan with 
the same details above. Annual 
membership costs are $10/year for 
an individual; $20/year for a 
family; and Lifetime membership 
costs are $100 for an individual; 
$125 for a family. Members are 
signed up for our email list and 
receive free entry to some ticketed 
programs and discounts on 
merchandise (yes, we have 
merchandise!!). 

Lastly, thank you to everyone who 
participated in the Town Discovery 
Hunt for Old Home Day! Winner 
of the Best Photo contest and 
Overall winner were announced 
during the Old Home Day 
celebration at the park. A special 
thank you to the Cemetery 
Trustees for helping make the Hunt 
a fun and educational activity. It 
was a great reminder that history 
can be exciting and relevant. Keep 
learning Kensington!  

(Organist, contôd. from p.3) 
tion.   
Kensington Church has a commit-
ted group of singers who know 
how to rehearse parts, including 
some who sing in local choral so-
cieties. The church also has sever-
al musicians who occasionally sit 
in.  It's a fun church that values the 
music and appreciates all who play 
there. Compensation $200/week, 
includes rehearsal time; Christmas 
Eve is paid extra.  

If interested, please contact Music 
Committee Chair Elaine Bod-
well:  elainebodwell3@gmail.com 
or 603-778-0253 

IL{¢hwL/![ {h/L9¢¸ 
Meghan Gross, President 

What a summer! The Historical 
Society spent many of the hottest 
days of 2022 preparing for our 
biggest fundraiser of the year, our 
annual Yard Sale. Thank you to 
everyone who donated, shopped, 
and helped us pull off this yearôs 
amazing weekend-long sale! We 
were able to raise over $7,000 for 
the maintenance of the North 
School and for future 
programming.  

A special thanks goes out to 
members Caroline Alexander, 
Alan Tuthill, and Jeff Brown; and 
to board members Frank 
Whittemore, Holly McCann, Jan 
MacQuarrie, 
Richard 
Fyler, and 
Joan Webber 
(pictured) for 
all of their 
hard work!  

Another big 
thank you 
goes out to 
former North School attendee and 

member 
Richard 
Kimball 
(pictured here) 
whose 
continued 
support has 
helped us fund 
the ongoing 
window 
restoration 
project. 
Richard was 

able to stop by the North School 
during the Yard Sale and relive 
some of the old memories of his 
school days here. It was quite 
interesting to hear about his days 
as a youth in Kensington! 

²![Y Lb ¢I9 ²hh5{ 
Linda Bennet 
In 2017 we had a charette dur-
ing which I learned that there 
were people in town who want-
ed to be hiking in the woods but 
did not know how to find the 
trails. Therefore I led a series of 
3 hikes to show people the trail-
heads, the trails and how they 
connected. There was still some 
expressed concern about hiking 
alone or of getting lost. That is 
how Wednesday Walk in the 
Woods came to be. It is a time 
when anyone can comfortably 
explore our woods with a guide. 
Sometimes the walk will be out-
side of town. 
We announce the meeting place 
and time (usually 8 AM) on 
Tuesday on Kensington Con-
nects, the community Facebook 
page. You can also call me at 
603-778-2353. You can even 
call me if you want to explore 
the woods at a different time or 
if you have something specif-
ic  you want to see. 
We go in a drizzle but not in a 
downpour. We stop to ob-
serve things biological, geo-
graphical or historical.  We try  
to hike between an hour to two  

(Walk, contôd. on p.5) 
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